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February 25, 2022 
 
Leslie Zink  
Sr. Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 
Frontier Communications 
21 West Ave. 
Spencerport, NY 14559 
 
Re: Interconnection Agreement between Navajo Communications Company, Inc. d/b/a Frontier 

Navajo Communications Company and Teleport Communications America, LLC; Docket No. 
22-050-01 
 

Dear Ms. Zink, 
 
 On February 15, 2022, Navajo Communications Company, Inc. d/b/a Frontier Navajo 
Communications Company (“Navajo”), and Teleport Communications America, LLC (“Teleport”) 
submitted to the Public Service Commission (PSC) for approval an Agreement for Interconnection, 
Traffic Exchange, and 911 Services (“Agreement”). The Agreement defines the general terms and 
conditions by which Navajo and Teleport will interconnect their telecommunications networks, 
operate, route calls, settle accounts, and undertake other required interactions. 
 
 On February 24, 2022, the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) filed comments recommending 
the PSC acknowledge receipt of the Agreement. In making its recommendation, DPU comments that 
the Agreement was negotiated in good faith and without unfair discrimination, and that DPU sees no 
reason to reject the Agreement. 
 
 There being no recommendation opposing the Agreement, the PSC acknowledges that, 
consistent with 47 U.S.C. § 252(e), the Agreement is deemed approved effective May 16, 2022.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#322474 


